
Let me begin by thanking Felicia Paredes for being 
our president this past year which saw the begin-
ning of a new web page for the WWHA, a way to 
pay dues with a credit card and a presence on Fa-
cebook.  Some major accomplishments. 
 
For the coming year, I will be president, Felicia 
Paredes will be vice president, Nell Colbert contin-
ues as treasurer and Debra Stephey continues as 
secretary.  We also have four new Board mem-
bers:  Gerty Ekdahl, Debbie Fricke, Greg Pfister, 
and Laura Spear.  I will continue as coordinator for 
Neighborhood Watch and will write those articles 
too when required. 
 
Attached to this newsletter you will see our mem-
bership renewal material.  I would encourage you 
to renew and/or start a membership in the Winter 
Wood Homeowners Association.  We speak for the 
neighborhood, when required, and our voice is 
louder when we can say that we represent 100% of 
the residents.  A fully participating neighborhood 
would be a major accomplishment.  The money 
goes for this newsletter and neighborhood beatifi-
cation.  The more we have, the more we can do. 
 
We recently lost our long-term meeting location at 
Watson Realty. At this writing, we are unsure of our 
next location.  We hope to know more next month. 
 
Nevertheless, we still have room for more Board 
members.  We meet once per month and discuss 
and plan activities of benefit to Winter 
Woods.  Please contact me or any Board member 
for additional information. 
 
Here is looking forward to a great year. 
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Are YOU a new 
homeowner or 

renter in Winter 
Woods? 

 
Please contact Carol 

Monaco at  
407-739-4747  
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carol.monaco1@gmail.com   
for your Welcome 

packet. 

Did you receive 
this newsletter 

via email? 
 

If not, please send 
an email to Nell at  
necolbert@usa.net 
so that you can be 

added to our resident 
database. 
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December, 2018 
1928 Japonica Road 

Joe and Clara Rybnicky 

Congratulations! 



The evening of December 16 was cool but bright with many holiday decorations as the Winter 
Woods Decorations committee started their search to find the best-decorated homes in Winter 
Woods.  We are happy to report that the spirit of holiday decorating was very much alive in Winter 
Woods with over 110 homes participating!   
 

We found numerous homes qualifying for award consideration.  After much discussion, the final re-
sults from the collection of top displaying homes yielded this year's winners.  We were pleased to be 
able to award the top awards to residences which had never won before!  The Glass residence, 
1739 Nottingham, was the choice of committee members for the “Over-the-Top Award” and the 
Haggerty household at 1960 King Arthurs won the “Santa's Choice Award”. The presentation at 
the Raida residence, 1810 Poinciana, won the “Committee's Award”. The Schuermann house-
hold at 2118 Poinciana was the winner of the “President's Award”. Winners were presented with 
a sign for display on their front lawns during the remainder of the holiday season.  Your household 
had to be a 2018 paid member of the Winter Woods Homeowners Association in order to be consid-
ered for the four top awards.  Cash prizes are no longer given to the award winners. 
 

Many houses showed off the outstanding decorating efforts of the residents and received Honorable 
Mention, and the following is a list of those homes. The houses at 2233, 2238, 2239, and 2251 Cov-
entry looked great.  The Hampton Circles had many nice decorations, and we were appreciative of 
the displays at 2131, 2132, 2137, 2143, and 2149 North Hampton as well as 1918, 1925, 2027, 
2028, 2052, and 2146 East Hampton.  On Japonica, the displays at 1907, 1921, 1928, 1935, 1949, 
1956, 1977, 1985, and 2019 were all delightful. King Alpines was represented by house numbers 
2201, 2214, 2225, and 2226.  We found nicely decorated homes at 1952, 1953, 1957, 1961, and 
1964 King Arthurs.  King Charles had wonderful displays at 2209, 2215, and 2227.  King Ed-
wards addresses that were represented included 2247, 2263, and 2266.  King Henrys had beautiful 
displays at 2257, 2264, 2269, 2272, and 2276.  King James had houses at 2244, 2250, 2256, and 
2268 shining brightly. The homes on King Johns at 2241, 2247, and 2252 were lit up as well.  The 
houses at 2218 and 2236 King Richards made honorable mention.  In addition, those displays at 
1519, 1534, 1535, 1551, 1560, 1565, 1621, 1825, 1928, 1943, 2053, and 2131 Nottingham were all 
noticed. Poinciana looked good with decorations of note at 1843, 1853, 1887, 1955, 1958, 1965, 
2047, 2057, 2077, 2080, 2089, 2097, 2212, 2245, 2246, 2251, 2252, 2312, and 2316.  Sussex was 
well represented with homes at 2032, 2033, 2036, 2037, 2041, 2086, 2095, 2096, 2157, 2158, 2165, 
2177, 2185, 2189, 2223, 2226, 2232, and 2238 all deserving mention, as well as 2255 Tamerine.  
Displays worthy of Honorable Mention on Winter Woods Blvd. were 2206, 2207, 2212, and 2224.                
 

Committee members had difficulty locating the house numbers on many homes in Winter 
Woods.  If your house was decorated but not noted, it could be because we were unable to 
locate a house number!  We encourage all residents to make sure your address numbers are visi-
ble from the street at all times so that your home can be quickly identified by emergency responders!  
This is a safety issue far more important than holiday decorations. 
 

We applaud the efforts of all homeowners who took the time to decorate for the holiday season and 
brighten up our neighborhood.  In addition, sincere appreciation goes out to Cheryl Smith for storing 
the award signs year around, as well as to those residents who served on the Decorations commit-
tee.  Thank you everyone! 

Holiday Decorations—Debra Stephey 
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ADVERTISING INFORMATION 
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COPY DEADLINES: 
Jan issue—10December 
Feb issue—15January 
Mar issue—15February 
April issue—15March 
May issue—15April 
June issue—15May 
July-August—NO NEWSLETTERS 
September issue—15August 
October issue—15September 
November issue—15October 
December issue—15November  
 

QUESTIONS—Contact the editor at 
321.303.7445 or email necolbert@usa.net. 

Would your business like to advertise in our 
newsletter? This newsletter, with distribution to 
over 300 homes and advertisers, is now accept-
ing advertising for our monthly newsletters.  
 

Advertising rates per issue are as follows: 
Business card size - $ 10.00 (3 3/4"w x 2 1/4"l) 
1/4 page - $ 15.00 (3 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l) 
1/2 page - $ 25.00 (7 3/4"w x 4 3/4"l  or  3 3/4"w 
x 9 3/4"l) 
Full page - $ 40.00 (7 3/4"w x 9 3/4"l) 
 

Copy MUST be emailed to the editor as a jpg, 
PDF, or Publisher file and payment MUST be 
mailed to the HOA’s PO Box. NOTE—some 
due dates may change due to holiday print 
schedules. 

 

 



 

Best Dressed Homes  
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MEMBERSHIP—Nell Colbert 
 IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT 

 
WE’RE HAVING A CONTEST! 
 
That’s right – a contest. Those Winter Woods families who pay their 2019 dues BEFORE MARCH 15th will be entered 
into a drawing to receive one of two $25 gift certificates to Boardwalk Pizza! Anyone who has used the Boardwalk cou-
pon in our newsletter every month knows just how awesome the pizzas at Boardwalk are so DON’T WAIT – PAY YOUR 
DUES NOW so you have a chance to win. You can even pay your dues with your credit/debit card or using your PayPal 
account, or you can mail your check to: 
Winter Woods Homeowners Association 
PO Box 342 
Goldenrod, FL 32733-0342 
 
To pay your dues by credit/debit card or via PayPal, follow the link below: 
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=M26R4E6KYQUKC 
 
AND NOW FOR OUR REGULAR MEMBERSHIP UPDATE: 

 
The 2019 annual Winter Woods Homeowner's Association Membership Drive is now underway. Please remember that 
our dues at now $25 per year.  
 
While memberships are accepted throughout the year, our membership year runs from January to December so even if 
you paid your 2018 dues mid-year or even as late as last month, your dues for 2019 are now due. Your Board of Direc-
tors will soon be making plans for the 2019 garage sale along with other improvements to our neighborhood. But we 
need your dues to make things happen! 
 
Our association is a voluntary one and we have one of the lowest dues rates in the metro Orlando area. Keep in mind 
that for the small amount of $25 per year, your association has been able to run the advertising for our community gar-
age sale, and print our monthly newsletter along with keeping islands maintained inside our neighborhood. We also pro-
vide light snacks for the October National Night Out event for residents who come out to get to know their neighbors. 
Your membership dues also pays for the upkeep on the signs at all the entrances to our great neighborhood along with 
the signs we use to identify the Yard of the Month and, of course, those really cute signs that our “Three Wise Gals” put 
out to recognize our decorating contest winners. There are no cash awards for Yard of the Month or the holiday decorat-
ing contest, so the yard signs are the only recognition these residents receive. That’s quite a value for a small amount of 
money. Please consider making an investment in your neighborhood for 2019 and send in your dues now. We’ll be list-
ing everyone who pay their 2019 dues before 1/20/18 in the February newsletter. 
 
If you’re anything like me, you’re looking for bargains and membership in YOUR Homeowners Association is one of the 
best bargains around! Membership in our homeowners association is not limited only to homeowners. We welcome and 
encourage all those who rent homes in our community to join our association as well. 
 
Attached to this newsletter is a self-addressed envelope that you can use to send in your dues payment. Inside the en-
velope is a remittance slip – please be sure to complete all of the information on the slip, including your phone number 
and email address so that your membership dues payment can be properly recorded. We especially need your email 
address if you have one so that we can update our membership database. In the past, we’ve notified our residents 
about crime incidents and other important information you need quickly by using the email database. AND – if we have 
your email address, you’ll receive the neighborhood newsletter via email, often before our volunteer newsletter carriers 
can get it to your door! PLUS, the emailed version is in color! 
 
Please take a minute right now while you’re thinking about it – grab your checkbook and write out your check for $25.00 
payable to WWHA, fill out the remittance slip, drop them both in the envelope, slap on a stamp and drop the envelope in 
the mailbox. If you’d prefer to save the stamp, as always, you’re welcome to drop off your dues envelope at my home at 
1958 Poinciana Road. And again, if you would rather pay by credit/debit card or your PayPal account, just follow the link 
below: 
 
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=M26R4E6KYQUKC 
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to give me a call at 321.303.7445 or send me an email to:  
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necolbert@usa.net 
 
Thank you to everyone who was a 2018 member of our Homeowners Association. We finished the year with 145 mem-
bers or 51.42% of our homes as of December 15th. The following residents paid 2018 dues after the December newslet-
ter was published: 
 
Ron and Theresa Haggarty  1960 King Arthur’s Court 
Eve Carrington    2120 North Hampton 
Vince and Lisa Santamaria  2251 Poinciana 
 
2018 Final Tally 
 

 

 
Our membership thermometer will be in place soon at the end of Japonica on Poinciana.  Please take a moment while 
this is fresh in your mind to write out your check and drop it in the mail so you can sit back and watch the thermometer to 
see how our membership drive is progressing, knowing that YOU have supported YOUR neighborhood!  
 
Wishing everyone a very healthy and prosperous New Year! 
 

STREET # OF HOUSES # PAID TO DATE % PAID TO DATE 

        
        
Coventry 12 6 50% 

East Hampton Circle 19 10 53% 

Japonica 19 13 68% 

King Alpine's 11 6 55% 

King Arthur's 9 6 67% 

King Charles 9 5 56% 

King Edward's 8 6 75% 

King Henry's 11 6 55% 

King James 11 7 64% 

King John's 11 3 27% 

King Richard's 9 4 44% 

North Hampton Circle 12 4 33% 

Nottingham Drive 41 14 34% 

Poinciana Road 34 21 62% 

Sussex 44 20 45% 

Tamerine 3 2 67% 

West Hampton Circle 9 4 44% 

Winter Woods Blvd. 10 8 80% 
        
TOTALS 282 145 51.42% 

MEMBERSHIP CONT’D FROM PAGE 8 
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Best Dressed Homes 
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WINTER WOODS DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE 
BOARD OFFICERS 

President Larry Stephey 407-657-7309 ldstephey@yahoo.com 

Vice President Felicia Paredes 407-712-4051 felicianagy@yahoo.com 

Secretary Debra Stephey 407-657-7309 dastephey@yahoo.com 

Treasurer Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH 
Coordinator Larry Stephey 407-657-7309 ldstephey@yahoo.com 

OTHER SUPPORT 
Membership Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

Streets & Lighting Felicia Paredes 407-712-4051 felicianagy@yahoo.com 

Community Improvements Felicia Paredes 407-712-4051 felicianagy@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

Yard of the Month Joe Gmerek 407-671-5186 jgmerek31@gmail.com 

Welcome to Winter Woods Carol Monaco 407-739-4747 carol.monaco1@gmail.com 

Welcome to Winter Woods Debbie Fricke 407-760-4670 DFricke@whww.com 

EVENTS 
Garage Sale OPEN     

Christmas Decorations Debra Stephey 407-657-7309 dastephey@yahoo.com 




